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Monroe County Health and Human Services Board
Meeting of January 4, 2022
Monroe County Justice Center Assembly Room, Sparta, Wisconsin

Board Members Present:  Chairperson David Pierce, Mary Von Ruden, Jen Schmitz, Cyndi Wise, Mary Cook (via Webex), Kristy Brown, Shelly Egstad (via Webex), Toni Wissestad (via Webex) & Dr. Emma Ledbetter 
Staff Present:  Ron Hamilton & Kelly Gronau, Human Services; Tiffany Giesler, Health Department; Pam Weber, Aging and Disability Resource Center
Others in Attendance: Tina Osterberg, County Administrator & Cedric Schnitzler, Monroe County Board Chair

Call to Order:  Chairperson David Pierce called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.
Approval of Health & Human Services Board Regular Meeting Minutes for November 2, 2021 – Discussion/Action:  Upon brief review, A MOTION WAS MADE BY VICE CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the Health and Human Services Board regular meeting minutes from December 7, 2021 as presented.  

Public Comment Period:  No members of the public were present to comment at this time.

Monroe County Health Department:

Notice of Budgetary Adjustment, Health – Discussion/Action: Tiffany Giesler presented a budget adjustment in the amount of $475 to use funds received from the Western Wisconsin Public Health Readiness Consortia for purchasing DocuSign and Journal of PH Management and Practice.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY CYNDI WISE, SECONDED BY VICE CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budget adjustment as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
Line Item Transfer, WIC – Discussion/Action: Ms. Giesler presented a request for line item transfer in the amount of $750 to cover mileage, salary and fringe costs incurred due to the partnership with the ADRC to provide services at congregate meal sites in 2021.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY VICE CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY JEN SCHMITZ, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the line item transfer as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
November 2021 Programs Report – Discussion:  Program statistics show an increased amount of sexually transmitted infections when compared to prior months.  Covid cases are on the rise.  Ms. Giesler reported the new Omicron variant originating in South Africa is more infectious than the Delta variant, primarily because it seems to be airborne transmissible in addition to droplet transmissible.  Ms. Giesler reported that unfortunately, reinfections seem to be occurring as well.  The CDC has issued statements indicating it does not recommend the Johnson & Johnson vaccine.  There are no critical access beds available at Gundersen or Mayo Health Systems attributed to the high number of Covid cases requiring hospitalization as well as the lack in resources for skilled nursing facilities.  Initial Covid vaccine and Covid boosters are still available at the Health Department.  

Ms. Giesler reports the Health Department is now fully staffed.
2021 YTD Fiscal Report – Discussion:  Ms. Giesler shared the fiscal report for November 2021.  Year to date, the Health Department has received $1,150,768.94 of revenue, and has expended $1,087,824.86 of the 2021 budget.  

Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC):
GWAAR Community Health Worker – Discussion/Action:  Pam Weber provided information on a Community Health Worker which will be provided to the ADRC at no cost to the county for the next 3 years due to a Community Health Worker COVID Response & Resiliency Grant. The purpose of this position is to bring outreach to areas affected by COVID.  Monroe County was one of the counties in the catchment area due to its mix of urban and rural communities with a growing Hispanic population.  There are high needs for social services and housing in the area, and 12% of the population is below the poverty level.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY CYNDI WISE AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the acceptance of the GWAAR Community Health Worker.
ARPA Funds, Vehicle – Discussion:  Ms. Weber indicated she has submitted a request for ARPA funds in the amount of $70,000 to purchase a used, handicap accessible vehicle for the ADRC’s transportation program.  Since 2019, the ADRC has been approved for three vehicles through grant funding, however none have been received due to the ongoing Covid pandemic and shortage in supplies.  The current fleet being used are past their useful age and mileage and are requiring high maintenance and repair costs.  These requests will be reviewed by the County Administrator as well as the full County Board in February.
ADRC Program Reports – Discussion:  Ms. Weber handed out the January ADRC Connect newsletter drawing attention to the front page article regarding AARP Tax Preparation Assistance as well as page 7 regarding Lewy Body Dementia.
Ms. Weber reported the Wilton congregate meal site is only open Mondays and Tuesdays due to staffing shortage as the meal site manager for that location retired recently.  Home delivered meals will be provided on the days the congregate site isn’t available. The ADRC is still in need of home delivered meal drivers for both Cashton and Tomah, as well as a meal site manager in Wilton.

ADRC Fiscal Report – Discussion: Ms. Weber shared a handout of revenues and expenses for the nutrition and transportation programs and Title IIIB, D and E funding sources.  Ms. Weber’s report shows a total of $772,767.69 for 2021 revenue and expenses totaling $735,290.16 through November 2021.  The handout also shows carryover estimates and Consolidated Appropriations Act funds for the various programs.
Monroe County Department of Human Services: 
Request to Amend 2021 Purchase of Service Contracts – Discussion/Action: Mr. Hamilton presented a request to amend previously approved 2021 contracts to increase the contract amount for Family & Children’s Center and Tellurian based on usage. A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the amended contracts as presented.
Request to Establish New 2021 Purchase of Service Contract – Discussion/Action: Mr. Hamilton presented a new contract with Anu Family Services, Inc for placement costs of $15,000 for the remainder of the 2021 year.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY CYNDI WISE, SECONDED BY KRISTY BROWN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the contract as presented.
Request to Establish New 2022 Purchase of Service Contracts – Discussion/Action: Mr. Hamilton presented several new contracts for service providers for 2022.  The contracted amounts are estimated based on prior usage and new rates established by the providers.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY VICE CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the contracts as presented.

Notice of Budgetary Adjustment – Discussion/Action: Mr. Hamilton presented a budgetary adjustment in the amount of $495,000 due to receiving more WIMCR reimbursement than was budgeted for. A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY JEN SCHMITZ, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budget adjustment as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
Fort McCoy MOU – Discussion/Action:  Lisa Aldinger Hamblin, Corporation Counsel, stopped in briefly to present a Memorandum of Understanding with Fort McCoy and resolution specifically in relation to Child Protective Services giving Monroe County CPS staff jurisdiction to respond to mandated reporter child abuse and neglect calls, as well as permission to enter Fort McCoy to respond.  Currently, there has not been a huge financial impact for Monroe County in relation to CPS contacts, however there is no way to predict the future impact.  Following a tour on December 21st at Fort McCoy by several Human Services staff, if is reported that Fort McCoy’s plan is to have the majority of the guests resettled by February 15, 2022.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY JEN SCHMITZ, SECONDED BY VICE CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the MOU and resolution as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
Human Services Program and Fiscal Reports/Updates:
Program Area Staff Updates/Reports – Discussion:  Included in this meeting’s packet was a copy of the letter Mr. Hamilton submitted to provide official notice of his intent to retire as of May 31, 2022.  Members of the committee offered their thanks for his years of services and well wishes on his retirement.

Mr. Hamilton reported vacancies and current recruitment for 1 Mental Health Professional (MHP), 2 Children’s Long Term Support social workers, 2 Child Protective Service social workers, and 2 Comprehensive Community Service social workers.  Mr. Hamilton reports recruitment has been tough within the last year, indicating the lowest number of applicants for almost all vacancies in Human Services he has seen since his employment here.  Mr. Hamilton was happy to report as of December, the telehealth Medical Director has started her contract with us, thus reducing anticipated clinic costs for this budget year while still providing the clinic oversight needed.  
Financial Report – October 2021 - Discussion:  Mr. Hamilton presented the financial report for November of 2021, indicating receipt of $12,273,141 in revenues and $12,810,018 in expenditures.  The budget overall is at a -$536,876 (-4.1 %) through the month of November.  
Jen Schmitz requested a breakdown of which 2022 contracts correlate to which Human Services programs.  Mr. Hamilton indicated a handout could be provided at next month’s meeting.
Date/Location of Next Meeting – Discussion/Action:  Board members present agreed to keep the next regular monthly meeting of the Health and Human Services Board as previously scheduled on Tuesday, February 1, 2022 at 8:30 a.m.  This meeting will be held at the Justice Center Assembly Room in Sparta. Agenda items noted for inclusion for the February meeting at this time were the regular reports and program updates.  
Adjournment – Discussion/Action:  With no further topics for discussion in this meeting, A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY JEN SCHMITZ, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:46 a.m. 






Respectfully Submitted,







Kelly J. Gronau






Administrative Services Coordinator
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